
 

August 18, 2022 
 
 
Dear Bell clerical members, 
 
We held virtual meetings between August 15 and August 17 to meet with members, present the 
tentative agreement and answer your questions. The vote was held from Monday August 15 at 7 p.m. 
to Thursday August 18 at noon. Here is the result of the vote: 

- Voting participation: 3607 (84,6%) 

- In favor of the agreement :2317 (64,2%) 

- Against the agreement: 1290 (35,8%) 

- Result: Accepted 

 
The majority of members have chosen to accept this new collective agreement, so in the next few 
days, your bargaining committee will proceed to sign the documents. 
 
We would like to sincerely thank you for your support throughout the negotiation. We would also like 
to thank the mobilization committee, which did a tremendous job. 
 
For the next four (4) years, your bargaining committee, as well as the union representatives, will 
ensure that this new collective agreement is respected by the employer. 
 
In solidarity, 
 
Your Bell Clerical Bargaining Committee 
 

Dana-Anne James     Mohsen Ben Kheder     
Veronique Prévost     Steve Couillard 
Simona Sladkowski     Raymond Thibert 
Nena Bogdanovich – National Representative  Myriam Germain – National Representative 
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